
 
 

RESPONSE TO PUBLIC QUESTIONS 
PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING   DATE 26 February 2020 
 
Public Question Time 
 
 

Question from Craig Eyes   
What financial support is available for the powerhouse rugby club sports pavilion 
project? 
Is there a charge for a planning permit for a not for profit sports organisation?  
Will Council make us pay for the planning permit application? 
 
Response 
Parks Victoria are the land manager for your facilities and Council has not identified 
this project within our current Council Plan as an initiative. 
 
Notwithstanding, Council in 2012 made a $100k financial support to the South 
Melbourne District Sports Club ($1.8M project) subject to Sport and Recreation 
Victoria funding. The best opportunity for a community group to request money for a 
project is through the upcoming community engagement on our Council budget. 
 
*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time which were 
answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


